
TO: Matthew Scharver, 
Director of Watershed Programs 

DATE: May 13, 2025 

FROM: Keith McClintock, 
Manager of Watershed Funding 
Programs 

RE: 2026 Member Community 
Infrastructure Program (MCIP) 
Addendum No. 1 (2) 

MEMBER COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE PROGRAM 
Grant Due Date 

Friday, May 30, 2025 

CLARIFICATIONS 

Question 1: Does NEORSD require applications for Construction Only projects to include 
completed engineering plans with a professional engineer stamp at the time of submission? 

Answer 1: NEORSD will accept applications for Construction Only projects that do not include 
complete engineering plans at the time of submission of the application. If NEORSD awards 
funding to the Construction Only project, engineering plans stamped by a professional engineer 
have to be provided to NEORSD no later than Wednesday, 12/31/2025. If engineering plans with 
a professional engineer stamp are not received by this date, the award will be withdrawn. 

Applications for Construction Only projects that include completed engineering plans with a 
professional engineer stamp and are ready to be competitively bid at the time the application is 
submitted will be awarded an additional five (5) points to the overall project score. 

Question 2: Will the NEORSD require all agreements to begin on January 1, 2026. 

Answer 2: No, at the request of an awardee an agreement can begin prior to the standard 
January 1, 2026, start date. This does not apply to Construction Only project awards that have 
not submitted plans with a professional engineer stamp.

Please provide Addendum No. 1 to the original distribution 
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